de la Guerra, Sheila Public Comment-Group 3 #5

From:

2067198031@vzwpix.com

Sent:

Monday, August 30, 2021 2:51 PM

To:

sbcob

Follow Up Flag: Flag Status:

Follow up

Completed



Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

No to Mandate!

From:

Colleen Million < cmillion1126@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, August 30, 2021 3:57 PM

To:

sbcob

Cc:

<mark.million.49@gmail.com>

Subject:

Public Comment for Board of Supervisors Meeting 8/31/2021

Attachments:

In Support of Vaccinations.8.30.21.docx

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

August 30, 2021

Dear Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors:

Science, both experimental and clinical, has shown that vaccination is highly safe and effective. History shows how unchecked viral infections impact individuals and society. Diseases such as Measles, Whooping Cough, the Flu, Polio, Hepatitis B, and Mumps that once sickened and killed children and their parents have been successfully controlled by widespread vaccination of people nationwide. Smallpox, once a scourge that killed and disfigured for millennia, has been removed from the human population by worldwide vaccination efforts. Polio, once an epidemic in the USA, is gone, and now only remains in isolated world locations. Even the Flu, which mutates more readily, and still kills about 61,000 people every year, is able to be controlled if people choose to get vaccinated.

Knowing that there is a safe and effective means to protect your own life from Covid-19's serious illness and potentially long duration health consequences or death is a good reason to get vaccinated. Realizing that if you are protected to a high degree by immunity from illness, and, if you are thus not infected, the virus cannot spread to those close to you and hurt them, is a good reason to get vaccinated. By increasing the percentage of people that are vaccinated and thus are not ill, disabled, or dead, we defend the health of the community and allow economic and social life to flourish. That is also a good reason to get vaccinated.

Sincerely yours,

Mark & Colleen Million

Mark & Colleen Million 519 W Taylor St. Spc 204 Santa Maria, CA 93458

Colleen Million 519 West Taylor Street, Space 204 Santa Maria, Ca 93458 805,895,0504

"You must do the thing you think you cannot do." Eleanor Roosevelt

August 30, 2021

Dear Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors:

Science, both experimental and clinical has shown that vaccination is highly safe and effective. History shows how unchecked viral infections impact individuals and society. Diseases such as Measles, Whooping Cough, the Flu, Polio, Hepatitis B, and Mumps that once sickened and killed children and their parents have been successfully controlled by widespread vaccination of people nationwide. Smallpox, once a scourge that killed and disfigured for millennia has been removed from the human population by worldwide vaccination efforts. Polio, once epidemic in the USA, is gone, and now only remains in isolated world locations. Even the Flu, which mutates more readily, and still kills about 61,000 people every year, is able to be controlled if people choose to get vaccinated.

Knowing that there is a safe and effective means to protect your own life from Covid-19's serious illness and potentially long duration health consequences or death is a good reason to get vaccinated. Realizing that if you are protected to a high degree by immunity from illness, and, if you are thus not infected, the virus cannot spread to those close to you and hurt them, is a good reason to get vaccinated. By increasing the percentage of people that are vaccinated and thus are not ill, disabled, or dead, we defend the health of the community and allow economic and social life to flourish. That is also a good reason to get vaccinated.

Sincerely yours,

Mark & Colleen Million

Mark & Colleen Million 519 W Taylor St. Spc 204 Santa Maria, CA 93458

From: kaia liljeblad <mariekaia06@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, August 30, 2021 4:00 PM

To: sbcob

Subject: Vote No on Mandates

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Where there is a risk, there must be consent!!!!

From: Susan Anderson <supersea75@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, August 30, 2021 4:11 PM

To: Nelson, Bob; Williams, Das; Hart, Gregg; Hartmann, Joan; sbcob; Lavagnino, Steve

Subject: NO VACCINE MANDATES! Covid-19(84) is OVER!

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear County of Santa Barbara:

The vaccine mandates are unconstitutional and unnecessary. There was never any reason to change our way of life over a disease with a 99% survival rate. Do you know what's happening in Europe? Millions and millions are protesting in the streets- from London to Paris to Rome.

No, We The People reject this tyranny that you obviously relish. And we will win this battle, lawsuit by lawsuit. Santa Barbara may be in a media blackout regarding the truth about COVID-19(84), but again let me tell you your policies are illegal and immoral.

Sincerely, Susan Anderson

PS if you think locking down healthy people and closing schools is "public health" then you are sick people who deserve to be prosecuted for crimes against the community.

From: Mia Willson <Shanti.consult@protonmail.com>

Sent: Monday, August 30, 2021 4:34 PM

To: sbcob

Subject: Supervisors Meeting for 8/31/21, Public comment for item 5

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Mia Willson Santa Barbara, CA 93101

Dear Board of Supervisors,

My email is to let you know of my opposition to County employee mandates regarding Covid-19 vaccines.

What we need to consider: Is it truly consent to receive a vaccine in a context where you are not going to be allowed to work unless you get that vaccine? For that we look at how pressure or coercion influences consent. To be legally effective, consent must be freely given. Consent given under fear or duress is not consent. Mandating vaccines to County employees is absolutely the exercise of authority, and if a person received a vaccine only because of that use of authority and because they want to keep their job, they did not consent to that medical treatment and it becomes a clear assault. Coercion of a medical procedure in order to keep your job is offensive to a democratic society and it is entirely injurious to the sanctity of the individual's person.

With new information coming out daily worldwide of the efficacy of these vaccines, it makes no sense to rush to mandate these vaccines. Long term safety studies, per the CDC, will be available as of 2023 regardless of the FDA approval of the Comirnaty vaccine, which is in use in Europe and not yet in the USA.

I implore everyone to please use common sense and wait for long term safety studies to be completed before mandating a medical procedure for our community members, who have suffered so much already in the last year and half, as we learn more about the vaccine efficacy and wait for further research.

Thank you!

Kind Regards,

Mia Willson

Sent with ProtonMail Secure Email.

From:

Susan Anderson < supersea 75@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, August 30, 2021 4:38 PM

To:

Nelson, Bob; Williams, Das; Hart, Gregg; Hartmann, Joan; sbcob; Lavagnino, Steve

Subject:

OUR BODIES OUR CHOICE- STOP THIS COVID INSANITY!

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

You all know COVID has a 99% survival rate. People are going to get really pissed off if you keep TORTURING our community. We The People aren't the sick ones- it's literally all of you who have been intimidating us into lockdowns & school closures.

The first televised plague has run its course.

On Mon, Aug 30, 2021 at 4:10 PM Susan Anderson < supersea 75@gmail.com > wrote:

Dear County of Santa Barbara:

The vaccine mandates are unconstitutional and unnecessary. There was never any reason to change our way of life over a disease with a 99% survival rate. Do you know what's happening in Europe? Millions and millions are protesting in the streets- from London to Paris to Rome.

No, We The People reject this tyranny that you obviously relish. And we will win this battle, lawsuit by lawsuit. Santa Barbara may be in a media blackout regarding the truth about COVID-19(84), but again let me tell you your policies are illegal and immoral.

Sincerely,

Susan Anderson

PS if you think locking down healthy people and closing schools is "public health" then you are sick people who deserve to be prosecuted for crimes against the community.

From: francesca Hunter <cesca.hunter@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, August 30, 2021 4:46 PM

To: sbcob

Subject: Opposition to Vaccine mandate

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear County of Santa Barbara,

I respectfully ask that you will please genuinely listen to a different narrative other than the one which has been circulating on main stream media. This is no longer about who is vaccinated or not vaccinated. There is truth being spoken that a large portion of our society has been unable to access. This is about life and death for all of us. This is about justice for all.

Santa Barbara has been revered for much of our forward thinking on many issues. My wish is that we can have a dialogue with compassion, humility and equal rights, so that we may be a higher thinking group who can lead the way to a better world.

Thank you kindly for your consideration,

Respectfully,

Francesca Castagnola Hunter

Sent from my iPhone

From: Zoë Guess <zoerguess@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, August 30, 2021 4:51 PM

To: sbcob

Subject: FREEDOM. Vaccine Mandates

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Board of Supervisors,

My name is Zoë Guess. I am a Santa Barbara native, a mother, a healthcare professional, and an artist. I am reaching out to Greg Hart and all of the Board of Supervisors to implore them to oppose any Santa Barbara County employee mandates regarding the covid vaccines.

Our community and children depend on you to serve them with integrity and we have already suffered greatly from the current covid mandates, including masks, lockdowns, and physical distancing; mandating vaccines for employees and customers would be a catastrophe on many levels.

There is plenty of proof now that even after 2 injections, people are still contracting and spreading covid. We all know that an intelligent science experiment requires a control group to determine it's effectiveness; how will we ever come up with a proper conclusion to the efficacy of these vaccines if there is no control group? It makes no sense to experiment with these vaccines on everyone without having a control group. Those who wish to take part in the vaccine trial can get it and those who do not are granted the right to say "no" by the Constitution of the United States.

The government is overreaching with these outstanding mandates and stripping the public of their God-given, Constitutional rights, not mention privacy in regards to their health and health choices.

I am here to help uphold our rights as laid out in the US Constitution and to speak out against misinformation, tyranny, hate, segregation, and bigotry, all which result form these unnecessary vaccine mandates.

Please do the right thing and oppose vaccine mandates, for the benefit of yourself and all others, the County of Santa Barbara and for the benefit of the great United States of America.

God Bless, Zoë

From: con medina <riacon24@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, August 30, 2021 4:51 PM

To: sbcob

Subject: re: BOS meeting on 9/1/21

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Greetings!

I hope this email finds you well. My name is Maria Baggao and I am a primary care provider in Santa Barbara.

I am writing to you to express my opposition and concern regarding mandating covid-19 vaccine in our county.

The covid-19 Vaccine is an experimental agent and it is still in its investigational stage though the FDA has recently approved its EUA use indefinitely. an mRNA vaccine has never been successfully passed historically due to potential problems from this vaccine such as:

- 1. In 2002, during the sars cov-1 epidemic, which is 78% identical to the sars cov-2 virus, the Big Pharma attempted to manufacture an mRNA vaccine but because mRNA derived vaccine can be unstable, the sars cov-1 vaccine trials failed.
- 2. There are no independent animal studies published to study for long term side effects from this experimental vaccine
- 3. There are known severe complications that can occur from receiving this experimental vaccine such as: myocarditis in both young and old, neurologic problems such as GBS and most importantly the antibody-dependent enhancement reaction where vaccinated people can over-react negatively to sars cov-2 virus if they are exposed to this again post vaccination which can cause severe illness and potentially lead to death. this antibody-dependent enhancement reaction i think is what we are seeing now in Israel as 80% of their population has been vaccinated but the number of sarscov2 cases are going up. This fact alone should make you think if this experimental vaccine is really going to help decrease the numbers of sarscov-2 cases in our country or not.
- 4. the trials have not excluded future fertility problems from this experimental vaccine, meaning we dont know if this will cause infertility and increase chances of miscarriage. if you mandate this experimental vaccine you are potentially causing fertile women to become sterile.

Lastly, I implore on you not to mandate this on our children. I am against this not just as a healthcare provider but as a Mother. Based on evidence based research children are at low risk for covid-19 and children are not super spreaders. If you look at the number of deaths in children due to influenza from 2020-2021 you will see that 125 children died from influenza alone and only 72 children died from covid-19 (and this children were immunocompromised or had underlying conditions already). Leave our children alone. We, parents, should be the one making decisions regarding their health and not the county.

I hope and pray to God that this email will guide your decisions regarding the covid-19 experimental vaccine mandate. God bless you all!

Sincerely, Maria Baggao

From: Korina Kempf <kempf.korina@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, August 30, 2021 4:53 PM

To: sbcob

Subject: 21-00805 / Agenda item / County of Santa Barbara Employee COVID-19 Vaccination

and Testing Policy

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear County Board of Supervisors,

My name is Korina Kempf. I was raised in Goleta, CA. I am currently employed by Patagonia in our sister city of Ventura, CA. I am writing to you today in regards to concern of public safety as it relates to ingredients in the standard PCR test as well as coerced vaccination for employment within the County of Santa Barbara. My parents recently retired from the Santa Barbara Sheriff's Department with a combined history of 50 years. They would be appalled to hear that something like this is even being entertained and had they not retired they would be fighting for their rights to medical choice and freedoms. Before getting into the details of this matter, I feel that it is not appropriate for any employer to pry into the privacy of an individual's medical standing. I ask the board to revisit the following California Civil Codes and Health Codes that protect the rights of its citizens.

CA Civil Code 43 CA Civil Code 46 CA Health and Safety Code 24171 CA Health and Safety Code 24172

Subjecting employees to weekly PCR testing and vaccination is a violation of a couple of the codes listed above, along with violation to an individual's constitutional rights. The PCR test is now in question due to the analysis done by Dr. Antonietta Gatti of the Italian Institute of Technology's Project of Nanecotoxicology (NESE), it is egregious that National Labs is refusing to disclose their ingredients. Under the microscope, Dr Gatti's team found nanoparticles made of silver, aluminum, titanium, glass fibers etc, many of which are *undeclared in the package leaflet*.

When these nanoparticles enter the mucous membrane, they can cause wounds and inflammation, Dr. Gatti said. ENT doctors told <u>2020News</u> that they are finding more hardened mucous membranes in people who are often tested for SARS-CoV-2. No longer intact mucous membranes can no longer fulfill their task of repelling viruses, bacteria and fungi before they reach the airways, as the <u>pediatrician Eugen Janzen also reports</u>. The germs thus penetrate into the airways without any immune filter.

PCR tests despite their great erroneous false positives and lack of gold standard also contain ethylene oxide, used as a pesticide in agriculture which just *happens to cause cancer*. (https://www.cancer.gov/about-cancer/causes-prevention/risk/substances/ethylene-oxide).

Lastly, the FDA pointed out that the licensed Pfizer Comirnaty vaccine and the existing, EUA Pfizer vaccine are "legally distinct," but proclaims that their differences do not "impact safety or effectiveness." There is a huge real-world difference between products approved under EUA compared with those the FDA has fully licensed. There needs to be more research conducted to confirm that these vaccines are safe. Being rushed through an EUA as well as the recent FDA approval / non approval is irresponsible. Vaccine inserts have been left blank and thus lacking in providing accurate ingredients. There is so much we still do not know.

My first request is that you please stop assuming that we are a one size fits all society and that testing along with vaccination are the only ways we can learn to live with Covid and its variants. There are other therapeutics and treatments that are effective in treating Covid and the Delta variant without vaccination.

Secondly can you please set the record straight and get full disclosure of the ingredients to be used within the PCR tests as well as the FDA approved vaccine? Can you please confirm that there are no nanoparticles of silver, aluminum, titanium, and glass fibers within these tests? Can you please confirm that there are no nanoparticles of silver, aluminum, titanium, and aborted fetal cell lines used within these mrna vaccines?

Lastly, it is not the local, state nor federal government's responsibility to manage one's health. If so then we would outlaw sugar, alcohol, smoking, fast food and abuse of addictive pharmaceutical drugs.

Thank you for your time.

Sincerely, Korina Kempf

Solvang

The Market of the Control of the Con	
From: Sent: To: Subject:	Abello, Kyle <kabello@ucsd.edu> Monday, August 30, 2021 5:00 PM sbcob County of Santa Barbara Employee COVID-19 Vaccination and Testing Policy</kabello@ucsd.edu>
_	I from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open the sender and know the content is safe.
To our Supervisors:	
mandatory covid testing for a would make someone's employees and allowing them When you were elected, each Constitution (and the Constitution was founded. Control only breaks your oath, you we reasons or natural skepticism in their own workplace subjections.	stand with our County firefighters and law enforcement officers in opposing II County employees. I urge you to table indefinitely discussion of any policy that oyment subject to vaccination or testing without first consulting with all to individually decide voluntarily whether they would like to be subject to it. of you swore an oath upon taking office, namely to protect and defend the U.S. ution of California) which preserves the liberties and freedoms upon which our of one's own body is a fundamental natural right. To ignore this natural right not ould be actively participating in discrimination against anyone who for health may be hesitant to take this vaccine and does not wish to be treated as a leper at to weekly testing and the direct or indirect coercion of a governmental ividual rights. Our County employees deserve to be treated like humans with
Thank you for your considerat	tion.
Sincerely,	
Kyle Abello	

From: Christine Neuhauser <christineneuhauser@yahoo.com>

Sent: Monday, August 30, 2021 5:33 PM

To: sbcob

Subject: Objection to mandating Covid tests and vaccines for county employees

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Supervisors,

I oppose the mandating of vacinations and Covid tests for county employees. You are elected to represent all of your constituents, not just those who concur with your opinion. The Covid injections may be FDA approved, however many have questions re the long term effects etc, antigens, existing health issues, and much conflicting information has been diseminated by both sides.

Everyone's opinion is valid. Isnt that part of the equity equation espoused by the BLM movement? Dont forget that these sanctions further marginalize many who have felt unfailry represented and at the effect of decisions made by the "man in charge."

Please do not divide our residents/our country by their personal decisions, and our health is our personal business, no less than our sexual inclination. It is unfair to put employees in this situation -- their job or your decision about their health protocols.

Our freedom to choose and our freedom of speech are our nation's heritage. This is a careening downhill slope.

With respect,

C.Neuhauser

From: Denise <deneev@aol.com>

Sent: Monday, August 30, 2021 6:01 PM

To: sbcob

Subject: NO to vaccine mandates. PLEASE allow exemptions. Thank you!

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Supervisors,

I was born and raised in Santa Barbara and am now a homeowner, parent, and registered voter in our beautiful city. Several years ago, my son experienced a horrible reaction to his pre-junior high vaccinations. Within hours after his vaccinations, he suffered with tremors, eyes rolling back in his head, and he lost motor function. These were only a few of his symptoms. I have since learned (and met) numerous other parents in Santa Barbara with children who have suffered the same, or similar, experiences. We don't know why this happened, but it did. We had ALL vaccinations our pediatrician advised us to. Was it a bad batch? Is it a genetic issue? I am not willing to risk his life again, and especially with a vaccination that has barely been on the market for one year. Long term affects are still unknown.

The county should strongly encourage vaccinations, but they should **not** be mandated. Some people cannot tolerate the vaccines and/or chemicals within them. I have worked so hard to stay in Santa Barbara and build a life for my family here. **We should not be forced to put ourselves at risk medically or leave our birthplace.**

PLEASE, I respectfully request that you vote NO TO MANDATES.

PLEASE allow medical and religious exemptions.

PLEASE, MY BODY MY CHOICE.

Thank you.

Sincerely, Denise Valenti

From:

Mm Cissy Ross <rosscissy@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, August 30, 2021 8:26 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

adopt vaccine requirement

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Please vote to adopt the vaccine requirement for all county employees. This is an overriding matter of public health, not a freedom issue. I am so thankful children and teachers here have some protection against this insidious disease. We need to protect county employees and everyone in the county who interacts with the public.. Do not equate this with the Holocaust. Eight million souls left us then; let's not let covid take even more people than it has.

Cissy Ross